PUBLIC NOTICE

Notice to the public is hereby given that the Southwest Air Pollution Control Authority
(SWAPCA) has made a preliminary determination to issue Regulatory Order of Approval
number 97-1977 to Calvert Co., Inc. for installation of a new laminated beam manufacturing
facility at 3559 Truman Street, Building 7 in Washougal. In accordance with the State
Environmental Policy Act, a Determination of Nonsignificance has been made regarding this
project. Emissions to the atmosphere shall not exceed 3.0 tpy of particulate matter and 0.5 tpy
of VOC. Incremental increases in all TAP emissions are below the respective Small Quantity
Emission Rate.

The public has an opportunity to review and comment on the preliminary Order of Approval.
This preliminary Order of Approval will be made available in other media, if necessary. All
written or oral comments must be received by SWAPCA within 30 days after this publication.
Final action by SWAPCA to approve, modify, or deny the proposal will be taken within 10 days
after the close of the comment period. If there is a demonstrated significant public interest, a
public hearing may be held with the required 30 day notification. The material is available for
review at 1308 NE 134th Street, Vancouver, Washington, Monday through Friday from 8:00
AM to 4:30 PM.



